
Latin Generation Panel (GP) Meeting 

Notes from the meeting on 4 June 2020 

Meeting Attendees (in alphabetical order) 
 GP members:     

1. Bill Jouris  
2. Mats Dufberg 
3. Meikal Mumin 
4. Michael Bouland 
5. Mirjana Tasic  

Staff: 
6. Pitinan Kooarmornpatana 

 

Meeting Notes  

The GP members revisited the previous decisions made for two cases:  

1. Latin Small Letter O with Grave (ò, 00F2) vs. Latin Small Letter O with Hook Above (ỏ, 
1ECF). 
The decision from January 2020 F2F meeting was no-variants. However, Mirjana re-
evaluated and updated the mark from 3 to 2 for Courier Font. The GP then concluded 
that these are variant code points.  

2. Latin Small Letter U with Horn and Grave (ừ, 1EEB) vs. Latin Small Letter U with Horn 
and Hook Above (ử, 1EED). The GP discussed and agreed that as these fall into the 
Vietnamese language case. The GP concluded they are not variant code points. 
However, these code points should be included in the confusable list. It was discussed 
whether they are other languages than Vietnamese which have the double diacritics 
above, if there are, the GP should check those cases as well.  

The GP then continued the discussion of Latin Small Letter I (i,0069) and Latin Small Letter 
Dotless I (ı,0131). The example cases with different locals were discussed. The GP agreed that 
the Turkish users’ input is essential for the decision making. The discussion was postponed till 
the GP received input from the Turkish users.     

Next meeting: Thursday 18 June 2020 16:00UTC.  

Action Items  

S. No. Action Items Owner 

1 Check and inform the GP if there are other languages beside Vietnamese 

using double diacritic above   

PK 

2 Reach out to Turkish community for input on Latin Small Letter I (i,0069) 
and Latin Small Letter Dotless I (ı,0131) 

PK 

 


